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Nieri Center
October 5, 2017
3:30pm
Voting Members Present: Mike Godfrey, chair; Carl Hollingsworth; Bert McCarty; Sheri Webster, Abel Bartley; Matthew Macauley; Brenda Burk; Bob Brookover and Josh Hutchinson
Non-Voting Members Present:  Steve Duzan; Janie Hodge; Leslie Moreland; Stephanie Ellison; and Rhonda Todd
Godfrey convened the meeting at 3:33 pm
Introductions
Godfrey welcomed the committee.
Consideration of Meeting Minutes
The committee approved September meeting minutes.
Faculty Athletic Report
Hodge reported there will be an ACC meeting around October 16, and the FARs want to discuss social engagement issues after the incident in Charlottesville.  The FARs would like to make a public statement concerning such matters; however, we cannot speak for the ACC.  We would like to discuss the protocol around such matters.  She stated they will receive an update on current proposals going through.   Hodge reminded the committee that she will be glad to provide any specific information that this committee might be interested about.
Nieri Student Athlete Academic Area Report
Duzan reported that progress reports went out yesterday, and Leslie will be following-up with those.  He stated that he and his team always enjoy positive feedback; however, it is important that they hear about any behavior issues or grade issues of a C or below for student athletes.   Duzan stated this gives them some time to intervene, provide student support and stop any long term issues.  He reported that he is excited for the tour today, but understand, they are still ironing out a few issues as with any move.   The council discussed timing of progress reports, but Godfrey reminded them that, if needed, the windows can be open a little longer, if requested.
Athletic Department Report
Duzan reported both Soccer teams are doing very well and ranked high on the APR.  He stated that Athletics hopes to get approval for the Tennis project underway soon, along with the new softball facilities and coaching staff.  
Godfrey reported that the Softball Coach position is posted.  Nothing is official about stadium location or anything.  He stated that he has not discussed with Radakovich, but he has received multiple emails about security following Las Vegas incident.  He reported that he will request a report at the November meeting.  Ellison stated that John Allen might be a great resource for this type of report.  She reported that before any game, there is a massive operations meeting where these issues are discussed and resolved.  
Committee Reports
Student Athlete Welfare and Experience Committee met with Stephanie Ellison to discuss Title IX regulations, how the Athletic Department monitors and reports on Title IX, and issues regarding changes to the student body and how this impacts meeting Tier 1 compliance with Title IX. 
Other
Duzan provided a tour of the Nieri Student Athlete Academic Area.
Future meeting dates:   The next meeting will be on November 2, 2017.
Meeting adjourned at 4:33 PM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Rhonda Todd
